


ORSTEIN AWARD
Kelsey Dworchak is the winner of 
this year's Ida Betty Orstein/B’nai 
Jacob Synagogue scholarship, 
along with some other awards, at 
Middletown High School's June 1, 
2017 Honors Night.
Kelsey battled her entire life with 
brittle bone disease that stunted 
her growth and confined her to a 
wheelchair.  She excelled in both 
academics as well as extra-curric-
ular activities.  She is 20th in her 
class and is active in clubs and ac-
tivities, as well as taking part in 
school musicals.  In the Fall she 
will be attending Penn State Har-
risburg majoring in communica-
tions.  The scholarship is awarded 
to a graduating senior selected by 
the Guidance Counselors for 
overcoming difficult odds. 

GRANTS
Our Shul's thanks and recogni-
tion to The Jewish Community 
Foundation of Central Pennsyl-
vania for the $600 grant through 
the Harrisburg Haverim Society 
to complete the updating of our 
stained glass windows.  The win-
dows project was begun two 
years ago with successive gifts 

from the Lorena Feidt Lemons 
Endowment Fund of The Foun-
dation for Enhancing Communi-
ties (see Summer 2016 News-
letter on Shul Website, www.b-
nai-jacob.org), and supplemented 
with funds from The Harry K. 
and Anna Hershey Alwine Resid-
uary Trust and the Zack's Family 
Fund.  Our Shul Treasurer, Larry 
Kapenstein, prepared the grant 
proposals.

NEW ENDOWMENT 
FUND

This Summer, with leadership 
from Board Member Ed Beck, in 
consultation with The Jewish 
Community Foundation of Cen-
tral Pennsylvania, our Shul estab-
lished the Historic B'nai Jacob 
Endowment Fund.  This new En-
dowment Fund will provide both 
annual income to support the 
Shul's operations and mission, as 
well as an emergency source of 
funds to supplement regular 
fundraising and insurance for 
major capital improvement 
needs.
The new Endowment Fund will 
supplement and not replace an-
nual giving to the Shul's general 
fund and will be an option for 
legacy giving to the Shul through 
wills and retirement fund distrib-
utions.  The Foundation devel-
oped a circular with information 
about the new Endowment Fund 
that will be sent to the Congrega-
tion.
Ed Beck and Larry Kapenstein 
have volunteered to be the Shul's 
contact persons for questions and 
to work with individuals, fami-
lies and companies interested in 
contributing to the Fund.   Ed 
Beck can be contacted at (717) 
576-5038.

FLASH FLOOD!
There was record rainfall in 
Middletown on July 23-24, 
2017 (over 4 inches in one 
hour), causing severe flash 
flooding throughout the Bor-
ough.  The Shul was not 
flooded thanks to the care and 
tending of our sump pump 
system by our Shul's handy-
man, Ricky Eby, who drove 
through the flooded areas to 
make sure that things stayed 
dry at the Shul and that the 
mud buildup around the Shul 
was cleared away.  Toda!

IN LOCAL NEWS
The neighborhood around the 
Shul is developing in anticipation 
of the relocation of the local 
AMTRAK Station, close to the 
Airport and the Ann Street 
Bridge.  In addition to the new 
sports bar (The Hop Yard), a new 
AT&T Store has opened across 
from the Shul, soon to be joined 
by Chinese food and pizza eater-
ies.  A hotel is planned for across 
from the Airport, plus another 
hotel at the AMTRAK station, 
along with a walking bridge to 
the AMTRAK station from the 
Penn State Harrisburg campus.

Historic B’nai Jacob Synagogue is located 
in Middletown, Pennsylvania, near the 
Harrisburg International Airport.  
If you have news that you want to share i 
or would like to be added to our mailing 
list, PLEASE send that information 
through the e-mail link at: 
http:www.bnai-jacob.org
2017 Executive Committee Officers:
President -  Kevin Snell
Vice President - Marlene Snell
Treasurer - Larry Kapenstein
Secretary - Bruce Baron
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